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LGB Minutes of Sampford Peverell School held on 22 February 2017

	Date & Time
	22.02.17
18:00
	Location


	Sampford Peverell School

	Attendees
	
	
	Attendees
	

	Name 
	Type of Governor
	
	
	

	Kevin Snow (KS)
	Staff Governor
	
	Matthew Huddleson (MH)
	Community Governor (Chair)

	Lyn Brimson (LB)
	Head of School
	
	Gail Foreshew (GF)
	Parent Governor (SEND)

	Sophie Cuthbertson (SC)
	Community Governor
	
	Claire Bullock (CB)
	Community Governor / Foundation Governor (Health & Safety)

	Vivienne Heeley (VH)
	Community Governor / Foundation Governor (Safeguarding)
	
	Carl Gascoigne (CG)
	Parent Governor (Website)


	Apologies
	
	
	Absent Without

Apology
	

	
	
	
	
	


	In Attendance
	
	
	Minutes to
	

	Lucy Poole (LP)
	Clerk to Governing Body
	
	School Admin
	

	Claire Baillie (CBa)
	EHT
	
	Company Secretary
	


	
	Minutes

	1/2017
Decision
	Welcome & Introduction
MH welcomed everyone to the meeting including Sophie Cuthbertson who was appointed as an additional Community Governor.  CV nominated, VH seconded.  All in favour.

MH informed Governors that LB has been offered the opportunity to work as Curriculum Lead at Wilcombe School and she has made the decision to take this up and will leave this school on 17 March.  CG offered his congratulations.  LB thanked all the Governors for their help and support during her time as Head.  MH thanked LB for everything she has done for the school over the last three years.  LB said that tomorrow a letter will go out to parents at the end of the school day.  A staff meeting will be held at lunch time tomorrow for staff to be informed.

VH asked why this has to be mid-term.  LB explained that the position has been offered mid-term and needed to be taken as such.  CBa explained that one of Wilcombe’s teachers will be moving to this school on a permanent full time basis as of Monday 20 March.  This will provide continuity for years 3&4 and give them one teacher all week rather than a mix of teachers.  CG asked for further explanation as to why this had to happen mid-term and what the positives are in that and what will happen regarding Head of School.  CBa explained that she will be taking on the role of Head of School.  Ella Rice will have a senior role allowing her to take on CBas responsibilities when she is unavailable.  CBa also informed Governors that The Duchy are interviewing tomorrow for a Head of School releasing her from that role completely from September and possibly earlier.  Starting before the end of term will enable the new teacher to settle in properly before the beginning of the new term.
MH pointed out that the challenge of recruitment is one that was brought up at the most recent Chairs meeting and it is a challenge being faced by all schools across Ventrus currently and is felt to be a national crisis.



	2/2017
	Apologies
None

	3/2017
	Declaration of Business interests
None


	4/2017
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
Approved without alteration.

	5/2017

	Matters Arising
(a) 33/2016 (a) and 33/2016 (b) work yet to begin on the digital and printable prospectus.  CG has produced a report on his take on the website and will communicate this to other Governors with a view to forming a working group. 


	6/2017

	Feedback from Directors
MH briefly summarized the report for Governors.  No questions had been submitted on this prior to the meeting.


	7/2017

	Standing Reports
(a) H&S/Premises – templated report not provided for this meeting.  Health & Safety Audit report was circulated.  Governors asked for their thanks to be minuted for the work done on this audit.  Caretaking work will be shared from now until the end of the academic year between The Duchy and Sampford Peverell.  CG asked if Governors could be provided with a staff list and CBa suggested this would be a good idea.  LB to do this.  
ACTION

LB

ASAP

MH advised that CB will be leaving the LGB at the end of the Spring Term.  SC will speak to MH with regard to taking on the role of Health & Safety Governor.  CBa suggested that Steve (caretaker) will assist in writing the report for the Summer Term LGB meeting.  Questions submitted in advance of the meeting were answered – details in Appendix 1.
(b) Safeguarding – Questions submitted in advance of the meeting were answered – details in Appendix 1.
(c) SEND – GF distributed a leaflet that is proposed for distribution to parents.  Governors should make any comments on this back to GF as soon as possible.
ACTION

ALL GOVERNORS

ASAP

GF has spent some time with the new SENDCO and is pleased with the progress and reporting being made.  No questions were submitted in advance of the meeting in relation to this report.
(d) Website – No questions were submitted in advance of the meeting in relation to this report.


	
	

	8/2017

	Head of School Report

a. School Improvement Plan incorporating OFSTED action points

b. SEF judgements 
c. Sports funding – review of 2015/16 and plan for 2016/17

d. Pupil Premium – review of 2015/16 and plan for 2016/17

e. Evaluation of School Performance Data – Yr2 and Yr6 for 2015/16

f. School organization and numbers on roll

g. Exclusions

h. Attendance – review overall attendance figures from last year, monitor current school attendance and review attendance target for 2016/17

i. School events / Pupil activities

j. SIAMS

k. Responses to Governor challenges from last meeting
LB answered questions submitted to her in advance of the meeting – details to be found in Appendix 1.


	9/2017
	EHT Report

Nothing to share for this meeting since EHT report is not yet due.


	10/2017
	Monitor the HOS Budget
Questions submitted in advance of the meeting were answered – details to be found in Appendix 1.


	11/2017
	Policies & Statements as per the Annual Cycle

This item was cancelled due to the decision that ELT need to sign off policies before they are brought to LGB.


	12/2017

	Local Items of Business
(a) MH shared a letter sent to him for Governors which was written in a very positive light with regard to the school and specifically to LB and the staff.
(b) MH pointed out that with both the Foundation Governors stepping down, recruitment needs to take place.  VH has struggled to find anyone willing to take on the role.  GF happy to be named as one of the Foundation Governors to replace CBs status.  LP to provide the necessary information to the Diocese and request details of training required.

ACTION

LP

ASAP

GF to speak to a potential Community Governor candidate on Monday and revert.

ACTION

GF

W/C 27.02.17

(c) Swimming Pool – SC to contact Two Moors to ask about their filtration system and revert.  Also to establish any further useful information possible from any source.
ACTION

SC

ASAP

(d) KS asked about the possible purchase of Tapestry.  CBa to consider this and take it to Early Years Network and revert.

ACTION

CBa

IN DUE COURSE



	13/2017
	Key questions for Governors

MH took in completed documents from some Governors.  LP to send to SC for completion.  
ACTION

LP

ASAP

MH will use these to identify themes to be worked on as a group.



	14/2017

	Governor Training

LP to send training links to SC for completion.
ACTION

LP

ASAP



	15/2017


	Name change on website and new email addresses

LP explained that PAT email addresses which switch to Ventrus overnight on 23 February.  LP to arrange Ventrus email for SC.

ACTION

LP

ASAP



	16/2017
	Issues for Executive Team and Innovative Practices

(a) Governors feel that there is a lack of clarity on budget lines.  There is insufficient explanatory commentary or comparative budgets.

(b) Governors would like to understand how and when Management Information Systems are reviewed.  Who has responsibility for the digital strategy across Ventrus?  If the school wished to bring in a piece of software as a resource would it need to be approved by the central team?


	17/2017
	Governor Challenge Tracker

(a) There appears to be a higher percentage of pupils achieving more able in Years 4-6 than lower down the school.  Is this what we would expect?
(b) Would the school consider the use of ‘Tapestry’ as an Early Years resource?


	18/2017
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
Wednesday 24 May 18:00



	
	SUMMARY OF DECISIONS
· 1/2017 Sophie Cuthbertson appointed as Community Governor
SUMMARY OF ACTIONS
· 7/2017 (a) LB to provide Governors with a staff list

· 7/2017 (c) All Governors to provide GF with their comments on SEND leaflet distributed

· 12/2017 (b) LP to inform Diocese of CBs resignation, GFs new status as Foundation Governor and request details of training required

· 12/2017 (b) GF to approach potential new Community Governor candidate on 27.02.17 and revert

· 12/2017 (c) SC to approach Two Moors School for advise on swimming pool filtration system and gather any other useful information possible from any source

· 12/2017 (d) CBa to make enquiries with Early Years Network regarding ‘Tapestry’ or similar resource

· 13/2017 LP to send Key Questions document to SC for completion

· 14/2017 LP to send training links to SC for Safeguarding and Prevent

· 15/2017 LP to arrange Ventrus email address for SC

· Appendix 1 (13) LB/CBa to send updates on recruitment to LP who will forward to all Governors



	
	The minutes below are approved as a true and accurate record of the meeting

Signed                                                                            Date

Printed


